
Nanpean Community Primary School 

Nurturing Children’s Passion to Succeed 

NEWSLETTER 
15/06/2018 

We hope you feel that you are always treated fairly, and feel able to 

come into school to discuss issues. We are always open to reviewing our 

equity policies. 

 Sports Day 2018 ~ 18/06/18         
Sports Day take 2 will hopefully go ahead on 
Monday 18th June.  Again, if it rains the night 
before, Sports Day will be cancelled because the activities 
start at 9:15am and the field will be too wet and slippery 
for children to use safely.  If it’s cancelled, we will text    
parents as early as we can and we will put a note on the 
website. If it is cancelled on 18th June, our final attempt 
will take place on Monday 2nd July.  Please can children  
arrive in their PE clothes and bring their school clothes in a 
bag in case it is cancelled. Year 6’s cake sale took place last 
Monday, so there will be no cake sale on Monday. 

 Arts Insight Production ~ 19/6/18 and 20/6/18 
We are extremely excited to be welcoming back Laura  
Berridge, Artistic Director for Arts Insight, and her team on 
Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 20th June. Laura will be 
working with Years 3, 4 and 5 to put together a                  
performance of ‘Bigfoot & the Tinytoes’. The performance 
will take place on Wednesday 20th June at 2:15pm.  All 
parents/carers are invited to come and watch what will be 
an incredible performance. 

 School Council PADL Award ceremony ~ 22/6/18 
Our KS2 School Council members have been invited to 
attend an awards ceremony on the morning of Friday 22nd 
June at New County Hall, Truro. They will be doing a short 
presentation to highlight all the work our school council has 
achieved this year and will be presented with their PADL 
(Promoting Active Democracy Loudly) award. Ms Grindrod 
and Mrs Wicks will be accompanying the children for this 
event. They will be transported to and from the event in a 
minibus. 

 Year 1 Phonics check  
Well done to all our Year 1’s and some of our Year 2’s  
who completed their phonics screening checks this week.  
They did incredibly well at applying their phonic knowledge.   
Results will be sent home in July. 

 Cricket Tournament 
On Tuesday our KS2 cricket team travelled to a gloriously 
sunny Roche for the annual Clay Schools tournament. Our 
children played superbly throughout with some brilliant 
batting, cracking catching and fantastic fielding. All children 
behaved well and had a thoroughly enjoyable day. 

 Cluster Award Night  ~ 27/6/18 
The 3rd Cluster Awards night takes place on Wednesday 
27th June 5:00pm—6:00pm.  The children who have been 
selected for one of the 11 awards will receive their letter 
inviting them to the event today. 

 Y5/6 Big Sing Rehearsals 
Brannel’s JulyFest takes place on Wednesday 11th July at 
4pm. Our Year 5 and 6 pupils will be performing for The 
Big Sing.  Rehearsals will be taking place at Brannel School 
on Thursday 21st June, Wednesday 4th July and        
Wednesday 11th July from 1:30pm. Brannel School have 
arranged transport for these rehearsals as they are taking 
place at Brannel School, and our staff will be accompanying 
them.  

ATTENDANCE 

 Karslake 94% w/c  11/06/2018 

Eden 100% Melbur 100% 

Hendra 99.07% Drinnick 94.44% 

Prosper 93.98% Rosemellyn 100% 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Each week, Nanpean School staff choose one pupil from their class 
who has shone to be their class star. This could be due to their con-
sistently good behaviour, putting a lot of effort into their work, or 
their super learning. ‘Star of the Week’ slips go home in the book 
bags of the children chosen as our Stars every Thursday. 
This week our stars have been: 

Eden—Alfie Brown for his fantastic writing and recognition of 

numbers 10-20. 

Hendra— Kaitlyn Bottrell for focusing on the carpet and following 

instructions with care. 

Prosper— Connor Wills for using Fred Fingers to help him spell. 

Karslake— Alesha Gardiner for showing good focus during writing 

tasks. 

Melbur— Jeremy Cejar for his super converting of units of time. 

Drinnick— Xander Taylor for his massive improvement in the   

presentation of his work. 

Rosemellyn— Tressa Blackwell for the extra help she is giving her 

friends on top of learning her own lines for the Y6 production—

there has been real improvement in her delivery. 

LUNCHTIME AWARD 

Each week we present a child with a Lunchtime Award. This is to 
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful 
or well behaved during lunchtimes for the week. This week our 
Lunchtime Award goes to:  

Mackenzie Dash—for always being helpful on the field. 

BUSY BEES 

Busy Bees are awards given out to children to 
acknowledge that an aspect of their learning or  
behaviour is exceptional. 

Leah Houston for her excellent writing! 

REMINDERS 

There will be NO Cricket Club on Wednesday 20th June 

There will be NO Running Club on Thursday 21st June 

There will be NO Mindfulness Colouring on Thursday 21st June 

There will be NO Youth Speaks on Thursday 21st June 

There will be NO after school clubs on Wednesday 27th June. 

A three-way tie for 100% attendance this week is amazing!             

However, with the fewest late marks this week, Melbur is our 

attendance winner. Well done! 



 Swimming Gala ~ 25/6/18  
The KS2 Swimming Gala is on Monday June 25th at Bodmin Dragon 
Leisure Centre, 1pm-3:30pm. Parents providing lifts will need to be 
at school for 12:15pm and we should be back at school by 4pm. 

 New Reception Open Evening ~  26/6/18 
The open evening for parents/ carers of children starting with us in 
September 2018 will take place on Tuesday 26th June at 5pm. 
There will be a 20 minute presentation by Mrs Wicks and Mrs 
Hayes, a short presentation, time to ask any questions, time for a 
cup of tea or coffee and a chance to meet with other parents/     
carers. 

 KS1 Football Festival ~  26/6/18 
A KS1 Football Festival is taking place on Tuesday 26th June at 
Brannel School, 2:15-4:00pm. Parents providing lifts will need to be 
at school for 1:45pm and we should be back at school by 4:15pm. 

 Unacceptable Conduct on School Premises                                            
We have had some reports of parents/ carers swearing or using 
unacceptable language/ rhetoric on site and an increasing number 
of incidents where staff or volunteers are being sworn at or spoken 
to aggressively. This is unacceptable! Please ensure that you use 
appropriate language while on site and support our friendly and         
welcoming school ethos. 

 Summer Fair ~  27/6/18 
This year our Summer Fair will be taking place on Wednesday 27th 
June from 1:30pm to 3pm and everybody is welcome to join us in 
celebrating the end (almost) of the school year! Children are         
invited to come to school in their favourite non-school uniform 
clothes on Wednesday 27th June. For this opportunity, we are 
asking for either a £1 voluntary donation towards the cost of 
putting the Fair on, or a donation of cakes for our cake stall.            
Donations and cakes can be dropped into the office from Monday 
25th June. On Wednesday 27th June, please collect your children 
from their usual exit doors and head around to the hall entrance 
doors. Staff will be very busy setting up the Fair, so please do not 
venture out on to the field until 1:30pm. If the weather is poor, 
the Fair will be moved into the school hall and KS2 classrooms. 
Children who are not collected for the Fair will be  supervised by 
staff in Karslake classroom. As staff will be running stalls, any child 
not collected promptly at 1:15pm will be sent up to be collected 
from Karslake class.  All children will have the opportunity to look 
around the Fair so you can send money in with your child in a 
named envelope on the day of the Fair. All children not  collected 
early for the Fair will need to be collected at 3.10pm from 
Karslake’s external door. There will be no after school clubs on 
this day. We are seeking volunteers to help out at our face 
painting or refreshments stalls: if any parents can volunteer to 
help, please let Miss Dash or Mrs Wicks know as soon as possible. 
We look forward to seeing you there. 

 Transition Day ~ 28/6/18 
On Thursday 28th June we will be holding a transition day to help 
prepare the children for September. Year 5 (Drinnick) will be         
visiting Brannel School for the day. Current reception, year 1, 2, 3 
and 4 will be spending the morning with their next years’ teacher. 
Year 6 will spend the day with Mrs Jago, perfecting their year 6 
performance. Our new reception children will also be joining us 
for their stay and play session either from 9.30am to 10.30am or 
1.30pm to 2.30pm, which will give them the opportunity to meet 
Eden staff and some of their future friends! 

 Year 6 Leavers ~ 12/7/18 
A reminder that the new date for the Year 6 leavers ceremony is 
Thursday 12th July at 2:15pm. Year 6 parents/ carers are invited 
to join us to celebrate our year 6’s time at Nanpean School.  

Yours Sincerely, 

Mrs C Wicks   
Head teacher    

 A Seasonal Warning                                                                               
We would like to make parents/ carers aware that we have 
had a number of reports that parents/ carers have found 
ticks on their children. It is tick season and we do limit this 
pest by keeping the main playing field grass short and   
preventing access to long grass unless children are wearing 
wellies. Please ensure you check your children for ticks as 
leaving them in can cause serious illness. If you discover a 
tick and are not comfortable ensuring you can get the 
whole thing out, please see a doctor within 24 hours. 

 New Year 6 Production dates 
A letter was sent home yesterday to Rosemellyn parents/ 
carers to inform them of the new Year 6 production dates 
— Monday 9th July 1:30pm is now the dress rehearsal to 
parents with toddlers and rest of school, and Tuesday 10th 
July 6:30pm is the main performance for adults only. 

 September 2018 Staff Structure   

DIARY DATES 

Monday 18th June—Sports Day (reserve date) 
Friday 22nd June, am—PADL  Award ceremony (KS2 school     coun-
cil members) 
Monday 25th June, 1:00pm –3:30pm—Swimming Gala,             
Bodmin Dragon Leisure Centre 
Tuesday 26th June, 5pm—New Reception Open  Evening 
Wednesday 27th June, 1:30pm—Summer Fair 
Wednesday 27th June, 5:00pm—Brannel Cluster Awards night  
Wednesday 27th June—NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
Thursday 28th June—Transition Day 
Thursday 28th June—Year 5 Transition visit to Brannel School 
w/c 2nd July—Work experience students visiting 
Monday 9th July, 1:30pm—Year 6 Production dress  rehearsal 
Tuesday 10th July, 6:30pm—Year 6 Production 
Wednesday 11th July, 4:00pm—Brannel’s July Fest 
Thursday  12th July, 2:15pm—Year 6 Leavers ceremony 
w/c Monday 16th July—TRANSITION WEEK 
Friday 20th July—LAST DAY OF THE SCHOOL YEAR 

Autumn Term 2018 
Tuesday 4th September—INSET DAY 1* 
Wednesday 5th September—INSET DAY 2* 
Thursday 6th September—first day of the Autumn term 
Friday 14th September—Year 6 Stay Safe session 1 
18th-21st September—Year 6 Level 2 Bikeability 
27th September—Tempest individual photos 
*Please note that INSET days may be subject to change. 

Class Teacher Teaching Assistants 

Eden Mrs Hayes Mrs Cookson & Miss Dash 

Hendra Miss Brotherhood Miss Rosevear 

Prosper Miss Morton & Miss Miss Grubb & Mrs Wade 

Karslake Mr Tonkin Ms Grindrod & Mrs      

Melbur Miss Morrison & Mrs 

Cooper 

Mrs Miskowicz 

Drinnick Mr Barritt Mrs Williams 

Rosemellyn Mrs Jago Mrs Kitts 


